
  

 

 
 
 

 
 

     

Parent Meetings!!! 
 

   There is an important meeting for all parents on Wednesday 27th 
September 3.30 – 4.30 to discuss the curriculum in each Step.  Each 
teacher will discuss the learning context they are starting with this 
term and how they then develop the curriculum with children.  Please 
make every effort to attend if you can. 
 

Friday 29th September 9am Helping Hands (our version of a PTA) at The Table 
 

Fundraising Bake Sales 
As part of our drive to help raise money for the school, we will be holding 1 more 
bake sale.  The next bake sale will be run by the children and parents from Step 1. 
 

Please could any Step 1 cake/cookie donations come into school on the 
morning of Friday 29th September.  They will then be sold on the playground at 
the end of the day.  
 

Parent Consultations are on Monday 2nd October  
Individual appointment letters came home yesterday.  This year we have given 
slightly longer time slots (15 minutes maximum) for each child so you can discuss 
progress on the targets set in the reports from June and talk about how your child 
has settled into the new school year.  There will also be an opportunity to look at 
your child’s work.  If you are not able to attend in person or by phone during your 
time slot on 2nd October it may be possible for a shorter phone conversation with 
your child’s teacher on another day. 
 

6th October - INSET DAY – no school for children 
 

High School Admissions for Year 6 
Each of the high schools in Cardiff have now started to let parents know about their open 
evenings as you prepare to decide which schools you would like to apply for.  We email these out 
to all parents in Year 6 as we get them.  The school admissions portal opens at the end of 
September and closes towards the end of November.  
https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Schools/Applying-for-a-school-
place/Secondary-school/Pages/default.aspx As the dates become available I will let you know.  
You should apply for at least 5 schools.  If you would like to discuss school options please come 
and see me (Mrs Cuthbert). 
 

If you have any questions or concerns about anything in this 
newsletter, please email me, Mrs Cuthbert, using an email address 
below, and I will do my best to help.    Thank you for your support.    
abigail.beacon@cardiff.gov.uk           mrscuthbert@stmonicasschool.co.uk    

https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Schools/Applying-for-a-school-place/Secondary-school/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Schools/Applying-for-a-school-place/Secondary-school/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:abigail.beacon@cardiff.gov.uk
mailto:mrscuthbert@stmonicasschool.co.uk


 

To register: https://forms.gle/4RoZmYi81tQsMme8A 
 

https://forms.gle/4RoZmYi81tQsMme8A


 



 



Tesco In-Store Vote Update!  
 

We are delighted say that our application to the Tesco 
Stronger Starts as been successful and our project will 

be put forward to a customer vote in Tesco 
stores.  Voting will start in store from the first week of 

October 2023 until Mid January 2024. 
 
 

St. Monica's CIW Primary School - Fresh Fruit for All 
To offer fresh fruit to every pupil in the morning, without exception. Giving parents the 
reassurance that their child's nutritional needs are addressed during their school day. 

 
What happens next, where can I vote for St Monica’s? 

 

Tescos - closest to school Tesco Stores in Cardiff 

 
Cathays Terrace   CF24 4HZ        

 
North Rd   CF14 3BH           

 
Cardiff Extra – Western Avenue CF14 

3AT        
 

http://www.tesco.com/store-locator/uk 
 

Cregiau     CF15 9NL        
Canton   CF11 9AN          

Whitchurch CF14 7BQ         
Cardiff Central Sq      CF10 1FS      
Mermaid Quay Card   CF10 5BZ    

Tyn Y Parc Cardff    CF14 6BN                
 Corporation Rd    CF11 7AT       
 Culverhouse Cross   CF5 6XQ     

Canton Express  CF5 1JG  
Maes Y Coed  Road  CF14 4TT         

Ely CF5 5TD    
 

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token 
per transaction and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. 
 

Additional information  
Please note the below advice in terms of do’s and don’ts before and during the voting period: 
Do: 
- Cast your vote as soon as you receive your token for a project in the current voting round 
- Only submit Community Grants tokens to cast your vote 
- Encourage the local community and your supporters to get involved with Community Grants 
voting 
 

Don’t: 
- Tamper with the voting unit (otherwise your project may be void from the vote) 
- Influence customers casting their vote at the voting unit 
- Take more than one token from the self-serve checkouts 
- Promote your project in store without permission from the Store Manager 
- Collect Community Grants tokens from stores that are not within your region to vote for your 
project 

Please note, if we do not adhere to this guidance, this may affect our grant award. 
 

Booking Lunches 

http://www.tesco.com/store-locator/uk


Please could parents book lunch for their child the day before they 
need it – it takes up a huge amount of time each day for teachers to 
ask each child what they would like.  Parents are able to book lunches 
and make menu choices a week in advance.  Please do this using 
Parent Pay. 
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
As more children are now able to have universal free school meals (every child from Reception, 
Years 1,2 and 3) it is becoming more and more difficult to check every child’s bag to see if they 
have food with them or not.   
 

If we think your child does not have lunch with them will will try to contact you, however, if your 
child says they are having a school lunch we believe them and book a meal on their behalf. 
 

We hate to see children go hungry and our school cook needs to know in advance, cooking meals 
for almost 100 children every day is quite some task for only 2 people in our tiny kitchen. 
 

Booking your child’s meal is essential! 
 

Cardiff Half Marathon 
This year’s 20th Anniversary of the Cardiff Half Marathon will be featuring a series of Junior Races 
on Saturday 30th September. These will include:  

 

• Family Fun Run – A 1-mile run designed for all the family, with no pressure on 
finishing times. Suitable for all primary school ages.  
• Future Challengers – A competitive race for young and eager runners at junior 
level. Suitable for ages 8-17.  

• Toddler Dash – A 50m dash aimed at children aged 3 and under.  

Spaces are still available but will be expected to sell out before the closing date on the 24th of 
September. You can register via the following link: 2023 Principality Cardiff Half Junior 
(active.com) 

 

Even if you’re not looking to take part, the event village will still feature a variety of food stalls 
and entertainment (such as storytelling, sports activities, and live music provided by Menter 
Caerdydd) throughout the weekend.  
 

https://www.cardiffhalfmarathon.co.uk/take-part/cardiff-half-junior/ 
 
 

Snack Money 
We provide a daily fruit snack for each child in the school for £1 per week, 
this is subsidised by the school.  Please can any payments be made via 
Parent Pay.  Payment can be made either weekly or half termly and a 
reminder text goes to all parents each week – if you have already paid please 
do not be offended.  If you do not wish for your child to have a fruit snack 
please let us know.  

 

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://endurancecui.active.com/new/events/84078333/select-race?e4p=1879d329-989c-49d5-8928-d893609cffe8&e4ts=1694707508&e4q=65396ab5-e6cf-450e-beab-a65a9b1a99cc&e4c=active&e4e=snawe00000000&e4h=d22be852eeb4e0a166feaaa07ab02d9d&e4rt=Safetynet&_p=30756423648577447
https://endurancecui.active.com/new/events/84078333/select-race?e4p=1879d329-989c-49d5-8928-d893609cffe8&e4ts=1694707508&e4q=65396ab5-e6cf-450e-beab-a65a9b1a99cc&e4c=active&e4e=snawe00000000&e4h=d22be852eeb4e0a166feaaa07ab02d9d&e4rt=Safetynet&_p=30756423648577447
https://www.cardiffhalfmarathon.co.uk/take-part/cardiff-half-junior/
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


Helping Hands  
 

All minutes of meetings are available on the school website or following 
THIS LINK 
 

New parent WhatsApp groups have been set up, one for each Step in 
readiness for September…  THANK YOU to the parents who have agreed 
to be group admins for these groups, please join them to be able to keep 
informed and help answer any questions you may have – there is no such 
thing as a daft question on these WhatsApp groups – we’ve all been 
there with last minute queries that need an urgent answer!   

 

                 
 

 
https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Financial-

support/School-Essentials-Grant/Pages/default.aspx 

 
 

 

There is an important meeting for all parents on Wednesday 27th 
September 3.30 – 4.30 to discuss the curriculum in each Step.  Each 

teacher will discuss the learning context they are starting with this term 
and how they then develop the curriculum with children.  Please make 

every effort to attend if you can. 
 

St. Monica’s STEP 1  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CTGjeZd7tF2ToZupApcMx1Dmt_HypVsDiGk_RskvsSA/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Financial-support/School-Essentials-Grant/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Financial-support/School-Essentials-Grant/Pages/default.aspx


 

Weblinks to important parts of the school website – click on the 
pictures 

 
 

 
 
 

Contact details for staff 
 

We MUCH prefer a face-to-face chat rather than an email, however, we know that for 
some parents, getting hold of us at the right time can be tricky.  
 

For questions about Parent Pay or music lessons contact Mrs Fedorova: 
Jozefina.fedorova@cardiff.gov.uk  
 

To make an appointment to speak directly with (or see) the Head Teacher contact Miss Williams:    
Debra.williams@cardiff.gov.uk 
 

To email the Head Teacher: Mrs Cuthbert 
 

To email the Deputy Head Teacher: mrsmeakins@stmonicasschool.co.uk  
 

To email the Additional Needs Co-ordinator: mrsogorman@stmonicasschool.co.uk 

 

To email any teacher: 
Step 1    Mrs Vaughan:    mrsvaughan@stmonicasschool.co.uk  
          

Step 2    Mr Wycherley:   mrwycherley@stmonicasschool.co.uk  
             Miss Hampson:  misshampson@stmonicasschool.co.uk         
 

Step 3    Mr Thomas:      mrthomas@stmonicasschool.co.uk  
             Mrs Irwin:         mrsirwin@stmonicasschool.co.uk  
 

We try to answer all emails within 24 hours, if your query is really urgent please phone the school 
029 2023 3925.  To help preserve the family life of teachers, I have asked them not to 
respond to any emails outside of the normal working day or at weekends.  Most parents 
find asking the parent WhatsApp group for their child’s year group really helpful too. 
 

Links to the School Website – for up to date information about what your 
child is learning in school, PE days and ANY homework they may have 

  

   Step 1 Web Pages             Step 2 Web Pages               Step 3 Web Pages 

                                                                     
 

mailto:Jozefina.fedorova@cardiff.gov.uk
mailto:Debra.williams@cardiff.gov.uk
mailto:Abigail.beacon@cardiff.gov.uk
mailto:mrsmeakins@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:mrsogorman@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:mrsvaughan@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:mrwycherley@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:misshampson@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:mrthomas@stmonicasschool.co.uk
mailto:mrsirwin@stmonicasschool.co.uk
https://sites.google.com/stmonicasschool.co.uk/step1site/home
https://sites.google.com/stmonicasschool.co.uk/st-monicas-step-2/home
https://sites.google.com/stmonicasschool.co.uk/stmonicasstep3/home
https://sites.google.com/stmonicasschool.co.uk/st-monicas-curriculum?pli=1
https://sites.google.com/stmonicasschool.co.uk/helpinghands/home
https://sites.google.com/a/stmonicasschool.co.uk/st-monica-s-pupil-voice/head-boy-head-girl-pa


Dates for your diary 
 

 

Children have missed so much face-to-face teaching time already due to the pandemic and no one 
is sure of what may happen regarding future lockdowns or strike action.  I will not authorise any 
absence for term time holiday or any extended time away from school.  Please do not be tempted 
to take your child out of school during term time.   
 

https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Schools/School-term-dates/Pages/default.aspx 
 

Monday 25th Sept Tuesday 26th Sept Wednesday 27th Sept Thursday 28th Sept Friday 29th Sept 

 10.35 Becky Harris for 
Worship 

10.35 Rev. Caroline for 
Worship 
3.30 – 4.30 Step 
Curriculum Talks 

 9am Helping Hands at 
The Table 
3.10pm Step 1 Bake 
Sale 

Monday 2nd Oct Tuesday 3rd Oct Wednesday 4th Oct Thursday 5th Oct Friday 6th Oct 

Parent  
Consultations  

Day 

 10.35 Rev. Caroline for 
Worship – Harvest 
Collection for Food 
Bank 

2pm Step 3 to Parish 
Eucharist to take 
Harvest offerings to St 
Michael’s Church 

INSET DAY – No 
school for 
children 

Monday 9th Oct Tuesday 10th Oct Wednesday 11th Oct Thursday 12th Oct Friday 13th Oct 

 10.35 Mr Akrill for 
worship 

 4pm Finance, Premises 
and H&S GB meeting 

 

Monday 16th Oct Tuesday 17th Oct Wednesday 18th Oct Thursday 19th Oct Friday 20th Oct 

Colorfoto – individual 
and family portraits 
Y6 swimming 

Y6 swimming 10.35 Rev. Caroline for 
Worship 
Y6 swimming 

Y6 swimming Y6 swimming 

Monday 23rd Oct Tuesday 24th Oct Wednesday 25th Oct Thursday 26th Oct Friday 27th Oct 

Y6 swimming Y6 swimming 10.35 Rev. Caroline for 
Worship 
Y6 swimming 

11am Vision & Values 
GB meeting 
Y6 swimming 
4pm Standards GB 
meeting 

9am Helping Hands at 
The Table 
Y6 swimming 

 

Half Term Break – no school for 1 week 
 

     

Music Tuition 
If your child would like music lessons this year please 
take a look at the 2 different providers we use – both 
Glamorgan Music School and Cardiff and Vale Music 
Education have very skilled music tutors who can do 
individual and group lessons for a really wide range of 
instruments.  They can even help you get a loan 
instrument, often free or for very little charge!  Each 
picture has a link to their brochure or website. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.cardiff.gov.uk/ENG/resident/Schools-and-learning/Schools/School-term-dates/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.glamorgan-music-school.co.uk/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U2t3geBrQ15w57Yh5_KwMRMi5sAbS5Aa/view?usp=sharing


 

 


